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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th December 2009

Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Marie Bacon
Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

I would like to start with expressing my thanks to all who organised and helped in any way with the Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relay 2009. You all once again made it a very successful event. Through your efforts there were positive comments from the race scrutineer and I believe the race will maintain its Gold Standard.

 
A very big well done should go to Stuart & Elaine Harries, Matt Thompson and Marie Bacon who have laboured over the past year to stage their first Luton Marathon. You really did a terrific job.

 
There will be a de-brief in the new year and anyone with constructive comments regarding the event and how it can be developed and improved, please submit them to Stuart, Elaine, Matt or Marie.

 
The nights have now drawn in and it is time for me to give my yearly safety reminder. Please wear light or fluorescent clothing, to give other road users a chance to see you. Please be traffic aware particularly when seeking to cross roads. Wear appropriate layers as the temperatures have fallen and consider waterproof clothing. if possible carry a mobile telephone with you in case you need to summons assistance. Finally if you go out as a group, finish as a group don't leave a fellow runner on their own.

 

Finally on behalf of the committee and myself I would like to wish you all a very happy Christmas and Healthy & Prosperous New Year.

2. Apologies 

Apologies from Ron Knight
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the October meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

Letters of thanks for assistance at Cross Country sent to S Reinsford (LRSC) and L Shaw (Manor Farm)

Outstanding XC fees received from Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers and North Herts RR.
Club VP’s complimentary membership will include UKA affiliation.

5. Secretary Report
Received invoice from Luton Borough Council for cancellation costs for football pitches on XC.  Amount £117 – Cheque issued. C Mc to send

Update from UKA ISA/VBS - Conference 20th- 21st Oct
Scheme started 12th October 2009. Became legal requirement for convictions or concerns regarding individuals and their involvement with children and vulnerable adults to be referred to the ISA. A concern from clubs should be passed to UKA Welfare Team.
Individual registration of new additions to the workforce start July 2010. This refers to all new coaches / technical officials. Club level :Anyone new to your club, for who would require  an enhanced CRB check.
Legislation relates to formal arrangements. Arrangements between families and parents are unaffected by the scheme.
Scheme legislation relates to England and Wales through primary legislation and Northern Ireland through provisions within the Act. (Safeguarding Vulnerable Groups Act 2006). Scotland has the Protecting Vulnerable Groups Scheme which is very similar to the VBS and is intended to mirror it where possible. Barred in one Home Country bars you in them all. 
Government asked ISA to review whether the ‘frequency’ rules are appropriate. Sir Roger Singleton will report back in December on behalf of the ISA. This means that all the guidance documents have been delayed and not to expect the sports specific guidance until Feb/March 2010.

UKA believe course marshals won’t have to ISA register if job description is that they are supervising a course rather than the participants in the event.  Regulated Activity Providers (UKA term would be event providers) are advised to consider having general course marshals who won’t need to ISA register and then specific duties for other marshals who do come into contact with the athletes and supervise them directly.  This group are potentially already UKA Technical Officials who will need to ISA Register
6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Income slightly above prediction
DD presented cheque for club kit, £18.50

Cheques for Cross Country received from Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers (£117) and North Herts (£150)

7. November 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 1st    Tim Davies Ran the Marlow half marathon

Sunday 8th   Melanie Tringer ran a PB in the run for fun 10k in Sydney. Striders certainly travel far to races!

Thursday 12th   Natalie Barnard and Adrian Copp ran the Stevenage 5k where Natalie finished 4th lady.

Saturday 14th   Thom Darby ran the November 10k in Greenwick Park

Sunday 15th   Stuart Harries and Chris Green ran the Brighton 10k, Jenny Griffiths ran the Fusion Sports Killer K Ladies 5k and Stuart Read knocked 8 ½ mins off his PB in the St Neots half marathon.

Sunday 22nd This was one of Stopsley Striders finest performances in our cross country league. We went out with an average size team hoping to hang on to our 5th place but with our men’s team finishing 5th and our ladies team finishing 6th our overall finishing position was a very surprising 4th place! We have just about recovered from the shock but now we know we can finish 4th we want to try and hold onto that position. We have done it once so we can do it again! We would like to say well done to both our ladies and men’s teams and also to everybody who turned out to support the runners in terrible weather conditions. We would also like to give Leighton Fun Runners a pat on the back for putting on a good event. We are all looking forward to North Herts on Sunday December 20th where we hope we can do as well again. Let’s go there with a large team and 100% from everybody. You never know Father Christmas may well be there!

Andy and Judy Reid took a trip to Southwold to check out the Southwold 10k event. They both said it was well worth the trip and had an enjoyable weekend.

Thursday 26th   Natalie Barnard ran the second Stevenage 5k where she finished second lady overall and first senior lady.

Saturday 28th   Six Striders ran the Wolverton 5 miles with Jenny Griffiths and Tina Milton getting PB’s. John Chapman finished second vet 50 and Chris Lamont first vet 55.

Sunday 29th   Barbara Hunt ran a PB in the Beddington 10k. Sian Barnard ran the Woburn RNLI 10k in a PB time.

Before we finish our report can we appeal to everyone to give the cross country a try. It really is a good morning out. The training is excellent and the friendship amazing!

Your 2 Captains would like to wish everybody a Happy Christmas and may 2010 be full of PB’s for you all. Happy and injury free running!

8. Strider of the Month.

Strider of the Month for November is awarded to Barbara Hunt and Jenny Griffiths.  Both have come to the club from the beginner’s course  taken part in a number of different races, including cross country, encouraging each other to sample various runs.  Barbara has also logged PBs  at the Herts 10K and Beddington 10K.
9. 2010 Awards Evening.

LRSC bar booked for 6th February 2010.  Numbers of people allowed reduced to 100 due to Profile gym extension.  Discussion on suitability of venue due to restriction, but agreed to stay at LRSC.

KA to prepare tickets (£9).  TG & SH to do citations
BB to book caterer and look for guest speaker.
January meeting will be joint committee and coaches meeting to decide on awards.  No normal business, except Chairman’s comment and Runner of Month

10. A.O.B





· Club Marathon Draw – Places went to Matt Crossland, Colin Smith and Andrew Green
· (MT) Deposit paid to Co-op club for Xmas buffet (12th Dec), 33 tickets sold.  Not successful update, review in 2010.  Suggested that poor uptake could be due to Bedford ½ marathon on 13th Dec or close proximity to club social night.
· (KA) Pass on positive comments and congratulations received from runners in the marathon, both due to the event organisation and friendly marshals.

· (DD) Advised the need to order more club vests.

· (DD) Club tent frame was bent due to wind gusts at marathon.  Research repair and report back
· (MB) Will send Marathon race report to Herald paper. Will continue to generate regular race reports.
· (SH) Coaches should promote wearing of “Hi Viz” garments.  JJB did do reasonable priced vest.  DD asked to investigate florescent club jacket, similar to that worn by NHRR or Wooton RR

· (TG) Raised issue of new joiners continuing to attend club nights after the 8 visit rule without joining.  Proposed that process is changed to 1 month (4 weeks) from first visit.  Process to commence from 1st Jan 2010.  All present agreed.
· (TG) Proposed Stuart Harries as Vice Chairman for committee term.  All present agreed. 

· (CM) London Marathon Club places.  3 places received, to give winners more training time, draw will be at November party night on 22nd November.  Usual criteria applies, Striders members for at least 6 months, affiliated to EA and not received a club place within last two years  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th January 2010 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. This meeting will be special joint coach / committee to decide awards.  No normal business, however if anyone wishes to submit an item for discussion they should hand their written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member. Only urgent issues will be discussed.
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